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INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT 

Manisha Textiles Private Limited 

Report on the Standalone Financial Statements 

L. We have audited the accompanving financial statements of M/s. Manisha Textiles 
Private Limited ("the Company"), which comprise the Balance Sheet as at March 31, 
2024, the Statement of Profit and Loss and Cash Flow Statement for the year then 
ended, and a summary of significant accounting policies and other explanatory 
information 

Management's Responsibility for the Standalone Financial Statement 

2. The management and Board of Directors of the Company are responsible for the 
matters stated in Section 134(5) of the Companies Act, 2013 (the act) with respect 
to the preparation of these financial statements that give a true and fair view of the 
financial position, financial performance and cash flows of the Company in 
accordance with the accounting principles generally accepted in India, including the 
Accounting Standards specified under Section 133 of the Act, read with rule 7 of 
Companies (Accounts) Rules, 2014. This responsibility includes maintenance of 
adequate accounting records in accordance with the provisions of the Act for 
safeguarding the assets of the Company and for preventing and detecting frauds and 
other irregularities; selection and application of appropriate accounting policies; 
making judgments and estimates that are reasonable and prudent; design, 
implementation and maintenance of adequate internal financial controls, that are 
operating effectively for ensuring the accuracy and completeness of the accounting 
records, relevant to the preparation and presentation of the financial statements 
that give a true and fair view and are free from material misstatement, whether due 
to fraud or error. 

3. In preparing the stendalone financial statements, the Management and Board of 
Directors are re_ponsible for assessing the Company's ability to continue as a going 
concern, disclg[ing, as applicable, matters related to going concern and using the 

going concefn basis of accounting unless the Board of Directors either intends to 
liquidate he Company or to cease operations, or has no realistic alternative but to 
do so.fhe Board of Directors is also responsible for overseeing the Company's 
finaníal reporting process 
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pro
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the 
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the 
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pro
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the 
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ficat

ion 

of
 

Prop
erty

, Plan
t and 

(b) 
no

tice
d on

 
suc

h 

ver
ific

ati
on

. sie oT
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five

 

cro
re 

rup
ee

s, 

ma
nag

em
ent The has 

con
duc

ted
 

phys
ical 

verif
icati

on of
 

Prop
erty

, Plan
t and 

Equi
pme

nt 

(a) The 

Com
pan

y has 

mai
ntai

ned
 

prop
er 

reco
rds show
ing full 

parti
cula

rs, 

inclu
ding

 

exp
lan

ati
on

s u
s 

dur
ing cour

se the of
 

our 
aud

it, w
e 

repo
rt that

: as
 

w
e 

the 

bas
is of

 
such

 

che
cks

 

con
side

red
 O

n 

appr
opria

te and 

acco
rding

 to
 

the 

infor
mati

on Te
xti

les
 

Pri
vat

e 

Lim
ited

 on
 

acc
ou

nts
 the 

comp
any for the year ende

d 31* in
 

par
agr

aph
 9

 

of
 

Our 
Rep

ort 

An
nex

ure
 A

 
ref

err
ed

 to
 

of
 

even date 
to

 
the 

mem
bers 

of
 



Re
latí

ves
 to

 
mee

t the 
urg

ent
 

fun
ds 

req
uir

em
ent

s. from
 thé 

pub
lic.

 

Ho
we

ver
 

Co
mp

any
 has 

tak
en 

un
sec

ure
d loan

 

from
 

Di
rec

tor
s and 

v.
 

The 
Com

pan
y has not 

acc
ept

ed any 
dep

osi
ts or

 
am

oun
ts 

whi
ch are 

dee
me

d to
 

be
 

dep
osi

ts 

20
13

. 
not 

pro
vid

ed any 

gu
ara

nte
e or

 
sec

uri
ty as

 
spe

cif
ied

 

und
er 

Sec
tion

 186 of
 

the 

Co
mp

ani
es Act,

 or
 

sec
uri

ty as
 

spe
cif

ied
 

und
er 

Sec
tion

 185 of
 

the 

Co
mp

ani
es Act,

 

201
3 and the 

Co
mp

any
 has 

exa
mi

nat
ion

 of
 

the 
rec

ord
s, the 

Co
mp

any
 has not 

giv
en any 

loa
ns,

 or
 

pro
vid

ed any 

gu
ara

nte
e iv. 

Ac
cor

din
g to

 
the 

inf
orm

atio
n and 

exp
lan

atio
ns giv

en to
 

us
 

and on
 

the bas
is of

 
our eith

er 

rep
aya

ble
 on

 
dem

and
 or

 
wit

hou
t 

spe
cify

ing
 any 

term
s or

 
per

iod
 of

 
rep

aym
ent

 

exa
mi

nat
ion

 of
 

the 

rec
ord

s of
 

the 

Com
pan

y, the 

Co
mp

any
 has not 

give
n any loan
s ()

 
Acc

ord
ing

 to
 

the 

info
rm

atio
n and 

exp
lan

atio
ns give

n to
 

us
 

and on
 

the bas
is of

 
our 

ove
rdu

es of
 

exi
stin

g 

loan
s 

give
n to

 
the sam
e 

par
ty 

the yea
r, 

whi
ch has been

 

ren
ew

ed 

or
 

ext
end

ed 

or
 

fres
h 

loan
s 

giv
en to

 
set

tle the 

exa
min

atio
n of

 
the 

rec
ord

s of
 

the 

Com
pan

y, ther
e is

 
no

 
loan

 

give
n 

fall
ing

 due 

dur
ing

 (e) 
Acc

ord
ing

 to
 

the 

info
rma

tion
 and 

exp
lan

atio
ns give

n to
 

us
 

and on
 

the bas
is of

 
our 

than
 

nin
ety

 

day
s in

 
res

pec
t of

 
loa

ns give
n 

exa
min

atio
n of

 
the 

rec
ord

s of
 

the 

Com
pan

y, the
re 

is
 

no
 

ove
rdu

e 

am
oun

t Tor mor
e (0) 

AC
CO

rdin
g to

 
the 

info
rma

tion
 and 

exp
lan

atio
ns give

n to
 

us
 

and on
 

the bas
is of

 
our 

rep
aym

ent
s or

 
rec

eip
ts have

 

been
 

reg
ula

r is
 

not 

app
lica

ble
. 

rep
ay

me
nt 

of
 

Ckd
min

atio
n of

 
the 

rec
ord

s of
 

the 

Com
pan

y, in
 

the case
 of

 
loan

s 

giv
en, the (-) 

Acc
ord

ing
 to

 
the 

info
rma

tion
 and 

exp
lan

atio
ns give

n to
 

us
 

and on
 

the basi
s oT

 
our pr

oc
ed

ur
es

 
co

nd
uc

ted
 by

 

ex
pla

na
tio

ns (
b) 

con
diti

ons
 o

f 
the 

the 
en

tity
. 

oth
er 

pa
rtie

s, eu
red

 or
 

un
sec

ure
d, to

 
co

mp
an

ies
 

firm
e 

ii. 

lim
ited

 
Lia

bili
ty 

Pa
rtn

esM
P 

or
 

pri
nc

ipa
l and 

pay
me

nt 

of
 

inte
rest

 has been
 

stip
ulat

ed and the 

us, w
e 

are 

oais
 

gve
n are, prim
a 

fac
ie, not 

pre
jud

icia
l to

 
the 

int
ere

st of
 

the 
Co

mp
any

 

of
 

the 

opi
nio

n that
 the 

term
s and 

Ac
cor

din
g to

 
the 

inf
orm

ati
on

 and give
n to

 
us

 
and base

d on
 

the aud
it 

na
tur

e of
 

loa
ns,

 or
 

sto
od

 

gu
ara

nte
e, 

or
 

prov
ided

 

secu
rity

 to
 

any othe
r 

pro
vid

ed 
(a) 

Du
ring

 
the year

 the 

com
pan

y has not loan
s or

 
prov

ided
 

adv
ance

s in
 

adv
anc

es 

gu
ara

nte
e or

 
se

cu
rit

y or
 

gra
nte

d any 
loa

ns
 in

 
the 

natu
re 

of
 

loan
s, Du

ring
 

the yea
r the 

com
pan

y has not 

in
ve

stm
en

ts mad
e in, 

prov
ided

 any 



(b) 
Ac

cor
din

g to
 

the 

inf
orm

ati
on

 and 

ex
pla

na
tio

ns
 

giv
en to

 
us

 
and on

 
the 

bas
is of

 

our 
ex

am
ina

tio
n o

f 
is

 
not 

app
lic

abl
e pub

lic offe
r 

(in
clu

din
g debt

 

ins
tru

me
nts

). 

Ac
cor

din
gly

, 

3(ix
)(e)

 and (f) of
 

the 
Ord

er are not 
app

lica
ble

 

Com
pan

y does
 not have
 

sub
sid

iari
es,

 

ass
oci

ate
s or

 
join

t 

ven
tur

es.
 

Ac
cor

din
gly

, 

cla
use

 

exa
mi

nat
ion

 of
 

the 

rec
ord

s of
 

the 

Co
mp

any
, 

dur
ing

 the 

per
iod

 

und
er 

con
sid

era
tio

n (e) &
 

()
 

Ac
cor

din
g to

 
the 

inf
orm

atio
n and 

exp
lan

atio
ns give

n to
 

us
 

and on
 

the bas
is of

 
our 

term
 

bas
is hav
e bee
n 

uti
lise

d for long
 

term
 

pu
rpo

ses
 (d) 

Acc
ord

ing
 to

 
the 

info
rm

atio
n and 

exp
lan

atio
ns give

n to
 

us, no
 

fun
ds 

rais
ed on

 
sho

rt term
 

loan
s wer
e 

app
lied

 for the 
pur

pos
e for 

whi
ch the 

loan
s 

wer
e 

ob
tain

ed.
 (c) 

Acc
ord

ing
 to

 
the 

info
rma

tion
 and 

exp
lan

atio
ns give

n to
 

us
 

by
 

the 

ma
nag

em
ent

, the 

def
aul

ter 

by
 

any bank
 or

 
fina

nci
al 

ins
titu

tion
 or

 
gov

ern
me

nt or
 

gov
ern

me
nt 

aut
hor

ity 

exa
min

atio
n of

 
the 

rec
ord

s of
 

the 

Com
pan

y, the 
Com

pan
y has not been

 

dec
lare

d 

a 
wil

ful (b) 
Acc

ord
ing 

to
 

the 

info
rma

tion
 and 

exp
lan

atio
ns give

n to
 

us
 

and on
 

the bas
is of

 
our len

de
r 

rep
aym

ent
 of

 
loan

s or
 

oth
er 

bor
row

ing
s or

 
in

 
the 

pay
me

nt of
 

inte
res

t 

the
reo

n to
 

any 

exa
min

atio
n of

 
the 

reco
rds 

of
 

the 

Com
pan

y, the 

com
pan

y has not 

def
aul

ted
 in

 

ix. (a) 
Acc

ordi
ng 

to
 

the 

info
rma

tion
 and 

exp
lana

tion
s give

n to
 

us
 

and on
 

the basi
s of

 
our 

ass
ess

me
nts und

er the 

Inc
om

e-ta
x Act,

 

1961
 as

 
inco

me dur
ing

 the year
 

any 

tran
sac

tion
s, 

prev
ious

ly 

unr
eco

rded
 as

 
inco

me 

in
 

the 

boo
ks of

 
acc

oun
t, in

 
the tax 

exa
min

atio
n of

 
the 

reco
rds 

of
 

the 

Com
pan

y, the 

Com
pan

y has not 

sur
ren

der
ed 

or
 

disc
lose

d 

VIll.
 

ACC
ordi

ng 

to
 

the 

info
rma

tion
 and 

exp
lana

tion
s give

n to
 

us
 

and on
 

the basi
s of

 
our 

Con
cern

ed 

Dep
artm

ent shal
l not be

 
trea

ted 

as
 a 

disp
ute)

 is
 

not 

app
lica

ble.
 

disp
ute 

is
 

pen
ding

 shal
l be

 

men
tion

ed 

(a
 

mere
 

repr
esen

tatio
n to

 
the 

(b) 
wh

ere on
 

acc
ou

nt 

of
 

any 

dis
put

e, then
 the 

amo
unts

 

invo
lved

 and the 
foru

m whe
re 

ap
pr

op
ria

te 
au

tho
riti

es.
 

cus
tom

s, duty
 of

 
exc

ise
, of

 

valu
e 

add
ed tax, cess and any othe

r 

stat
utor

y dues 
to

 
the 

em
plo

yee
s' state

 

pro
vid

ent
 

fun
d, 

ins
ura

nce
, 

inco
me-

tax, sale
s-tax

, 

serv
ice tax, duty 

m
an

uf
ac

tur
e 

&
 

de
liv

ery
 of

 
wor

k 

ord
er.

 goo
ds 

ov
era

ll 

cos
ting

 of
 

and 

Co
mp

lex
ity

 of
 

the 
rec

ord
s of

 
the 

Co
mp

an
y, the 

Co
mp

an
y has not 

ma
de any 

clau
se 

3(x
)(a)

 of
 

the 
Ord

er 

x.
 

(a) The 

Co
mp

any
 has not 

rais
ed any 

mo
ney

s by
 

way of
 

init
ial 

pub
lic off
er or

 
fur

the
r 

sta
tut

ory
 dues
 

refe
rred

 to
 

in
 

sub-
clau

se (a) have
 not been 

dep
osit

ed 

reg
ula

r 

de
po

siti
ng

 in
 

un
dis

pu
ted

 

sta
tut

ory
 dues
 

incl
udin

g Good
s and 

Serv
ices

 Tax, 

exp
lana

tion
s to

 
vii. (a) 

AC
Co

rdi
ng the 

inf
or

ma
tio

n and give
n to

 us, the 
com

pany
 is

 
gene

rally
 

each
 

ord
er 

exe
cut

ed for 

manu
factu

red 

is
 

work
out befo

re the 

co
stin

g 

hen
ce cost

 

rec
ord

s are not 

ma
inta

ine
d for each

 lot 

man
ufact

ured
 

How
ever 

int
ern

al 
fab

ric
 

grey
 

clo
th 

ma
nu

fac
tur

ed
 and 

the
re is

 
god con

trol 

by
 

the 

man
agem

ent over 

doub
ling,

 dyein
g etc. 

Ma
teri

al) are 

Uti
lize

d and yarn
 is

 
pro

ce
sse

d for 

siz
ing

, 
De

pe
nd

ing
 upo

n 

ma
nu

fac
tur

ing
 

pro
ces

s of
 

grey
 

clot
h there

 are 
vari

ous type
s of

 
yarn

s (Raw
 w

e for the 

pr
od

uc
ts 

m
an

uf
ac

tu
re

d/
 

tra
de

d by
 

it. 
Fu

rth
er are 

info
rme

d that Due to
 

Natu
re 

-se
cti

on
 

ma
int

ain
ing

 

de
tai

led
 day to

 
day cost

 

rec
ord

s 

und
er sub-

(1) of
 

Sect
ion 148 of

 
the Act give
n 

exp
lan

ati
on

s to
 

us, Vi. 
Ac

cor
din

g to
 

the 

inf
orn

ma
tio

n and the 

Com
pany

 is
 

not 



bal
anc

e 

she
et dat
e. We, 

how
eve

r, sta
te that

 this 

is
 

not an
 

ass
ura

nce
 as

 
to

 
the 

fut
ure

 the date
 of

 
bal

anc
e 

she
et as

 
and whe
n they

 fall due 
wit

hin
 a 

per
iod

 of
 

one year
 

from
 the of

 
the aud
it 

rep
ort that

 the 
Com

pan
y is

 
not 

cap
able

 of
 

me
etin

g its 
liab

iliti
es 

exi
stin

g at
 

atte
ntio

n, whi
ch 

cau
ses 

us
 

to
 

bel
iev

e that any 

ma
teri

al 

unc
erta

inty
 

exi
sts as

 
on

 
the date

 

exa
min

atio
n of

 
the 

evi
den

ce 

sup
por

ting
 the 

asS
um

ptio
ns, 

not
hin

g has com
e to

 
our 

kno
wle

dge
 of

 
the 

Boa
rd of

 
Dir

ecto
rs and 

ma
nag

em
ent plan

s and bas
ed on

 
our of

 
fina

ncia
l 

liab
iliti

es, othe
r 

info
rma

tion
 

acc
om

pan
ying

 the 

fina
nci

al 

stat
em

ent
s, our 

fina
ncia

l 

rati
os, age
ing and 

exp
ecte

d date
s of

 
real

isat
ion

 of
 

fina
ncia

l 

ass
ets and 

pay
men

t xÙk. 
Acc

ordi
ng 

to
 

the 

info
rma

tion
 and 

exp
lana

tion
s give

n to
 

us
 

and on
 

the basi
s of

 
the clau

se 

3(xv
iii) of

 
the 

Orde
r is

 
not 

app
lica

ble xviii
. 

Ther
e has been

 no
 

resi
gna

tion
 of

 
the 

stat
uto

ry 

aud
itor

s 

duri
ng the year

. 

Acc
ordi

ngly
, 

fin
an

cia
l 

yea
r, 

incu
rred

 cash
 

loss
es in

 
the 

fina
ncia

l year
 and in

 
the 

imm
edia

tely
 

prec
edin

g 

xvii.
 

Acc
ordi

ng 

to
 

the 
info

rma
tion

 and 

exp
lana

tion
s give

n to
 

us, 
com

pan
y has not Bank

 of
 

Indi
a Act, 1934

 XVi. The 

com
pany

 is
 

not 
requ

ired
 to

 
be

 
regi

ster
ed und

er 

sect
ion 

45
 

IA
 

of
 

the 
Res

erve
 of

 
the Ord
er is

 
not 

app
lica

ble 

tran
sact

ions
 with 

dire
ctor

s or
 

pers
ons 

conn
ecte

d with him. 

Acc
ordi

ngly
, 

para
grap

h 3(xv
) 

the 

reco
rds 

of
 

the 

Com
pany

, the 

com
pany

 has not 

ente
red into any 

non
-cas

h 

XV. 
Acc

ordi
ng 

to
 

info
rma

tion
 and 

expl
anat

ions
 give
n to

 
us

 
and base
d on

 
our 

exam
inat

ion 

of
 

Acc
ordi

ngly
, 

clau
se 3(xi

v) of
 

the Orde
r is

 
not 

app
lica

ble 

Com
pani

es 

(Acc
ount

s) Rule
s, 2014

 are not 

appl
icab

le to
 

the 

Com
pany

 and 

xiv. The 

pro
visi

ons
 of

 
Sec

tion
 138 

of
 

Com
panie

s Act, 2013
 read with rule 

13
 

of
 

the are 
ent

ere
d in

 
Ord

ina
ry 

cou
rse

 of
 

Busi
ness and are at

 
arm

's 
leng

th basi
s. 

exa
min

atio
n of

 
the 

rec
ord

s of
 

the 

Com
pan

y, 

trans
actio

ns with thhe 
rela

ted part
ies 

xi. 

Acc
ord

ing 

to
 

info
rm

atio
n and 

expla
natio

ns give
n to

 
us

 
and base
d on

 
Our 

Nid
hi 

inf
orm

ati
on

 

ex
pla

na
tio

ns and give
n 

not 
rec

eiv
ed any 

wh
istl

e 

blo
wer

 

com
pla

ints
 

pre
scr

ibe
d 

und
er Rule

 13
 

of
 

AD
T-4

 as
 

Co
mp

ani
es (Aud

it and 

Audi
tors) Rule

s, 2014 with 

the 
Ce

ntr
al 

G
ov

er
nm

en
t. 

the 

Co
mp

any
 

is
 

not 
ap

pli
ca

ble
 yea

r. 
Ac

cor
din

gly
, 

co
nv

ert
ibl

e 

Co
mp

any
. 

Acc
ordi

ngly
, 

clau
se 3(xi

i) of
 

the Orde
r is

 
not 

appli
cable

. x.
 

Ac
cor

din
g to

 
the 

inf
orm

atio
n and 

expla
natio

ns given
 to

 
us, the 

Com
pany 

is
 

not 
a 

to
 

us, 
durin

g the year and 
revie

w the 

Comp
any has on

 
ex

am
ina

tio
n (c) 

Bas
ed of

 
the 

boo
ks and 

recor
ds of

 
the 

Comp
any and 

accor
ding 

to
 

the 

(12)
 of

 
Sec

tion
 143 of

 
the 

Co
mp

ani
es Act, 2013 has been filed

 by
 

the 

audi
tors 

in
 

Form
 l 

ex
pla

na
tio

ns (b
) 

Ac
cor

din
g to

 
the 

inf
orm

ati
on

 and given
 to

 
us, no

 
repo

rt unde
r 

sub-s
ection

 has bee
n 

not
ice

d or
 

rep
ort

ed 
I 

dur
ing the cours

e of
 

the audit
. 

inf
or

ma
tio

n and 

ex
pla

na
tio

ns
 

give
n to

 

us, w
e 

repo
rt that 

no
 

fraud
 by

 
the 

Comp
any 

or
 

on
 

xi. (a) 

Bas
ed o

n 

ex
am

ina
tio

n the o
f 

boo
ks and 

rec
ord

s of
 

the 

Com
pany

 and 

acco
rding

 to
 

the 

de
be

ntu
res

 

dur
ing

 the claus
e 3(x)(
b) of

 
the Order

 of
 

pre
fer

en
tia

l 

all
otm

ent
 or

 
pri

vat
e 

pla
cem

ent
 

shar
es 

or
 

fully
 or

 

partl
y 



Dat
e: 1*

 
Sep

tem
ber

, 2024
 Pla

ce:
 

UI
ha

sn
ag

ar 
24

10
71

37
BK

BO
I06

52
0 UD

IN:
 

Me
mb

ers
hip

 No. 
107

137
 

Pa
rtn

er 
CA

Vja
y 

kav
rani

 
Ch

art
ere

d 
Ac

cou
nta

nts
 

For VRP 
&

 
As

soc
iate

s 

Co
mp

any
 

does
 

ap
pli

ca
ble

. 
3(o

x)\a
) 

app
lica

ble
 to

 

not 
ap

pli
ca

ble
. 

dis
ch

arg
ed

 by
 

the 
Co

mp
any

 as
 

and 
whe

n they
 fall due.
 year 

via
bil

ity
 of

 
the 

Co
mp

any
. W

e 
fut

he
r 

stat
e that
 our 

rep
ort

ing
 

is
 

base
d on

 
the fact
s up

 
to

 

not have
 

hol
din

g 

Co
mp

any
. 

Acco
rding

ly, clau
se xoxi 

of
 

the Orde
r is

 
not 

ex
am

ina
tio

n of
 

the 
rec

ord
s of

 
the 

Co
mp

any
, 

durin
g the perio

d under
 

con
side

ratio
n Xxi. 

Ac
cor

din
g to

 
the 

inf
orm

ati
on

 and 
ex

pla
na

tio
ns given

 to
 

us
 

and on
 

the basi
s of

 
our 

the 

Co
mp

any
. 

Ac
cor

din
gly

, 

cla
use

s and 3(o)(
b) of

 
the Order

 are read
 

201
3 

of
 

Se
ctio

n 135 of
 

the 

Co
mp

ani
es Act, with rules

 made 

there
unde

r are not 

ex
pla

na
tio

ns
 X

X. In
 

our 

op
ini

on
 and 

acc
ord

ing
 to

 
the 

inf
orm

ati
on

 and given
 to

 
us, 

prov
ision

s 

a all 
lia

bil
itie

s 

fal
lin

g due 

with
in 

per
iod

 of
 

one from the 

bala
nce shee

t date
, will get 

the date
 of

 
the 

aud
it 

rep
ort

 

and 

w
e 

nei
the

r 

give
 any 

guar
antee

 nor any 

assu
ranc

e that 



audi
t of

 
inte

rnal
 

fina
ncia

l 

con
trols

, both 

app
licab

le to
 

an
 

audi
t of

 
Inte

rnal
 

Fina
ncia

l 

Con
trols

 

pres
crib

ed unde
r 

sect
ion 

143(
10))

 of
 

the 
Com

pani
es Act, 2013

, to
 

the 
exte

nt 

appl
icab

le to
 

an
 

"Gu
idan

ce Note
") and the 

Stan
dard

s on
 

Aud
iting

, 

issue
d by

 
ICAI and 

deem
ed 

to
 

be
 

Gujd
ance

 Note
 on

 
Aud

it of
 

Inte
rnal

 

Fina
ncia

l 

Con
trols

 Over
 

Fina
ncia

l 

Rep
ortin

g (the 

Fina
ncia

l 

repo
rting

 

base
d on

 
our audi

t. W
e 

cond
ucte

d our audi
t in

 
acco

rdan
ce with the 

Qur 
respo

nsibi
lity 

is
 

to
 

expr
ess an

 
opin

ion on
 

the 
Com

pany
's 

inter
nal finan
cial 

cont
rols over 

Aud
itors

' 
Res

pon
sibi

lity prep
arati

on of
 

relia
ble 

finan
cial 

infor
mati

on, 

as
 

requ
ired unde

r the 

Com
pani

es Act, 2013
. 

and erro
rs, the 

accu
racy

 and 

comp
leten

ess 

of
 

the 

acco
untin

g 

reco
rds, and the time

ly 

to
 

com
pany

's 

polic
ies, the 

safeg
uard

ing 

of
 

its 
asse

ts, the 
prev

entio
n and 

dete
ction

 of
 

fraud
s 

effec
tivel

y for 
ensu

ring the 
orde

rly and 
effic

ient cond
uct of

 
its 

busi
ness

, 

inclu
ding

 

adhe
renc

e 

impl
emet

ation
 and 

main
tenan

ce of
 

adeq
uate

 

inter
nal 

finan
cial cont
rols that were 

oper
ating

 

Insti
tute 

of
 

Char
tered

 

Acco
untan

ts of
 

India
. Thes
e 

respo
nsibi

lities
 

inclu
de the 

desig
n, 

Guid
ance

 Note 
on

 
Audi

t of
 

Inter
nal 

Fina
ncial

 

Con
trols

 over 

Fina
ncia

l 

Repo
rting

 

issue
d by

 
the 

the 

Com
pany

 

cons
ideri

ng the 

esse
ntial

 

comp
onen

ts of
 

inter
nal cont

rol state
d in

 
the 

finan
cial cont
rols based

 on
 

the 
inter

nal cont
rol over 

finan
cial 

repo
rting

 

crite
ria 

estab
lishe

d by
 

The 

Com
pany

's 

mana
geme

nt is
 

respo
nsibl

e for 

estab
lishin

g and 

main
tainin

g 

inter
nal 

Man
agem

ent's 

Resp
onsib

ility 

for 
Inter

nal 

Fina
ncial

 

Con
trols

 

stan
dalo

ne 

finan
cial 

state
men

ts of
 

the 
Com

pany
 for the year ende

d on
 

that date
. 

Priva
te 

Limi
ted ("the

 

Com
pany"

) as
 

of
 

Marc
h 31, 2024 

in
 

conju
nctio

n with our audit
 of

 
the 

W
e 

have audi
ted the 

inter
nal 

finan
cial cont
rols over 

finan
cial 

repo
rting

 of
 

Man
isha Text

iles the 
Com

pani
es Act, 2013

 
("the

 
Act"

) Rep
ort on

 
the 

Inte
rna

l 

Fina
ncia

l 

Con
trols

 

unde
r 

Clau
se ()

 of
 

Sub-se
ction 

3 of
 

Sectio
n 143 

Ann
exu

re 

B
 

to
 

the 
Aud

itor
s' 

Rep
ort 

: O
f 



repo
rting

 were
 

ope
ratin

g 

effe
ctiv

ely 

as
 

at
 

Marc
h 31, 2024

, 

base
d on

 
the 

inte
rna

l 

con
trol

 over
 

Con
trols

 

syst
em over

 

fina
ncia

l 

repo
rtin

g and such
 

inte
rnal

 

fina
ncia

l 

con
trol

s over
 

fina
ncia

l In
 

our 
opin

ion,
 the 

Com
pany

 has, 
in

 
all 

mat
eria

l 

resp
ects

, an
 

ade
qua

te 

inte
rna

l 

fina
ncia

l 

Opin
ion 

poli
cies

 or
 

proc
edur

es may 

dete
riora

te. 

inad
equa

te 

beca
use 

of
 

chan
ges 

in
 

cond
ition

s, or
 

that the 
degr

ee of
 

com
plian

ce with the 

subj
ect 

to
 

the risk that the 
inte

rnal
 

fina
ncia

l 

con
trol over

 

fina
ncia

l 

repo
rting

 may 

beco
me 

Eva
luati

on of
 

the 

inte
rnal

 

fina
ncia

l 

con
trols

 over
 

fina
ncia

l 

repo
rting

 to
 

futu
re 

peri
ods

 are 

Miss
tatem

ents due to
 

erro
r or

 
frau

d may occu
r and not be

 
dete

cted
. Also

, 

proj
ecti

ons 

of
 

any 

Inclu
ding

 the 
poss

ibili
ty of

 
colu

sion
 or

 
impr

oper
 

man
agem

ent over
ride

 of
 

con
trols

, 

mat
erial

 

Beca
use 

of
 

the 

inhe
rent

 

limi
tatio

ns of
 

inte
rnal

 

fina
ncia

l 

con
trols

 over
 

fina
ncia

l 

repo
rting

, 

Inhe
rent

 

Lim
itatio

ns of
 

Inte
rnal

 

Fina
ncia

l 

Con
trols

 over 

Fina
ncia

l 

Rep
ortin

g 

mat
eria

l 

effe
ct on

 
the 

fina
ncia

l 

state
men

ts. 

unau
thori

zed 

acqu
isitio

n, use, or
 

disp
ositi

on of
 

the 

com
pany

's asse
ts that coul

d have 
a 

Com
pany

; and (3) 
prov

ide 

reaso
nabl

e 

assu
ranc

e 

rega
rding

 

prev
entio

n or
 

time
ly 

dete
ction

 of
 

are being
 made
 only 

in
 

acco
rdan

ce with 

autho
rizati

ons 

of
 

mana
geme

nt and 
dire

ctor
s of

 
the 

gene
rally

 

acce
pted

 

acco
untin

g 

princ
iples

, and that 
rece

ipts and 

expe
nditu

res 

of
 

the 
comp

any 

are 
reco

rded
 as

 
nece

ssary
 to

 
perm

it 

prep
arati

on of
 

finan
cial 

state
men

ts in
 

acco
rdan

ce with 

dispo
sition

s of
 

the asse
ts of

 
the 

com
pany

: (2) 
prov

ide 

reaso
nabl

e 

asSu
ranc

e that 

trans
actio

ns 

reco
rds that,

 in
 

reaso
nabl

e deta
il, 

accu
ratel

y and fairly
 

refle
ct the 

trans
actio

ns and 

Tepo
rtin8

 

inclu
des those

 

polic
ies and 

proc
edur

es that (1) 
pert

ain 

to
 

the 

main
tenan

ce of
 

duce
pred

 

acco
untin

g 

princ
iples

. A
 

comp
anv's

 

inter
nal 

finan
cial cont

rol over 

finan
cial 

prep
arati

on 

of
 

fina
ncia

l 

state
men

ts for 

exte
rnal

 

purpo
ses 

in
 

accor
dance

 with 

gene
rally

 Mea
ning

 of
 

Inte
rnal

 

Fina
ncia

l 

Con
trols

 over
 

Fina
ncia

l 

Rep
ordi

ng fin
anc

ial 
rep

ort
ing

. 
a 

basis
 for our aud

it 

opin
ion 

on
 

Comp
any's 

r's o
n 

jud
gm

ent,
 the 

au
dit

or'
 

incl
udin

g the 

asses
smen

t of
 

the risks 
of

 

mate
rial 

missta
temen

t of
 

eff
ect

ive
nes

s of
 

int
ern

al 

con
trol

 

base
d on

 
the 

asses
sed risk. The 

proce
dures

 

selec
ted depen

d 

the risk
 

that
 a 

ma
ter

ial 

we
akn

ess
 

exi
sts,

 and 

the 
fina

nci
al 

stat
em

ent
s, 

wh
eth

er due to
 

frau
d or

 
erro

r. 

and was 
rep

ort
ing

 

eff
ect

ive
ly in

 
all 

ma
teri

al 

res
pec

ts. 

ade
qua

te 
to

 India
. 

prov
ide 

reas
ona

ble 

assu
ranc

e 

rega
rdin

g the 

relia
bility

 of
 

finan
cial repo
rting

 and the 

A
 

com
pan

y's 

inte
rna

l 

fina
ncia

l 

con
trol

 over 

finan
cial repor
ting 

is
 a 

proce
ss 

desig
ned 

to
 

the inter
nal finan
cial contr

ols syste
m over W

e 
bel

iev
e that
 the audi
t 

evi
den

ce 

W
e 

have obtai
ned 

is
 

suffic
ient and 

appro
priate

 to
 

provi
de 

testin
g and 

evalu
ating

 the desig
n and 

opera
ting 

ob
tain

ing
 an

 
un

de
rst

an
din

g 

int
ern

al of
 

fina
ncia

l 

cont
rols over 

finan
cial 

repor
ting, asses

sing 

eff
ec

tiv
en

ess
. Our 

aud
it of

 
int

ern
al 

fin
anc

ial 

con
trols

 over 

finan
cial repor

ting includ
ed Over
 the 

Int
ern

al 

fin
an

cia
l 

con
tro

ls 

sys
tem

 

finan
cial 

repo
rting

 and their
 

opera
ting Our audi

t 

inv
olv

es 

per
for

mi
ng 

pro
ced

ure
s to

 
obta

in audi
t 

evid
ence

 abou
t the 

adeq
uacy

 of
 

est
abl

ish
ed 

ma
inta

ine
d Over and 

fina
ncia

l if
 

such contr
ols opera
ted ob
tain

 

rea
so

na
ble

 
ass

ura
nce

 

abo
ut 

wh
eth

er audit
 

intern
al 

finan
cial contr

ols 

Guid
ance

 and 

req
uir

e that
 

com
ply

 w
e 

with 
eth

ica
l 

req
uir

em
ent

s Not
e plan and 

perfo
rm the and, issue

d by
 

the 

Ins
titu

te o
f 

Ch
art

ere
d 

Ac
cou

nta
nts

 of
 

ThO
se both 

Stan
dard

s n and the 
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ed by

 
the 
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Cha
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d 
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ntants
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Ind
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inte

rnal
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trol

 

stat
ed 

in
 

the 

Gui
dan

ce Note
 on

 
Aud

it of
 

Inte
rna

l 

FIn
anc

ial 

Con
trols

 over
 

fina
ncia

l 

repo
rting

 

crite
ria 

esta
blis

hed
 by

 
the 

Com
pany

 

con
side

ring
 tne 

esse
ntia

l 

com
pone
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